
 

 

 

March 2025, Phnom Penh, CAMBODIA 

 
This is Mary. She is a Kuy tribeswoman from Preah Vihear province in 

kingdom of Cambodia. She came to the Student Residence & Discipling Centre 
(SR&DC) in February 2023. She studies History at the Royal University of Phnom 
Penh. When Mën got a good job in her home province, Mary was chosen to replace 
her as Dorm Leader. We ask you dear friends and family to pray that this young lady 
will become a powerful woman of God, and that she will be a remarkable leader of 
our sixteen female residents. 

Our middle child, Stéphanie is in dire need or a touch from the Great 
Physician. She suffers from Guillain–Barré Syndrome. This dreadful disease causes 
her immune system to attack her nerves. She was hospitalized but is now at home. 
She is barely able to walk, and it is next to impossible to properly care for her 
husband and four children (the youngest is one). Pray she will be delivered.   

We have had several vision teams come to Cambodia in the last while. It was 
a pleasure to welcome them to visit the SR&DC. A couple times we heard a 

testimony from them before a Discipling lesson was taught. At our last Outreach event, the pastor from New 
Jerusalem Church brought a devotional. When he left, he echoed a theme that the visiting teams had mentioned. 
They all sensed a strong Spirit of the Living God. Pray that this will only become stronger as the young ladies go 
deeper in the Word each week. They request prayer for their unsaved relatives back in their villages. 

While we were on Home Assignment last 
year, we asked you to pray that Srey Leap (left) and 
Kanha would accept Jesus. It is with great pleasure 
that I can announce that they have done so. Both 
took their time to be sure this was what they wanted 
to do for the rest of their lives. God is on the move. 

At the beginning of March we attended the 
Global Gathering. All the missionaries of The Alliance 
in Canada assembled in Chiang Mai, Thailand for a 
spectacular time of refreshing and renewal. We were 
blessed with several messages from Dr. Stanley John 
and multiple thrilling presentations. Pray that God 
will bless the connections that were made and praise 
Him for all the safe travels from all over the globe.  

Easter is fast approaching and the Tumnup Tek church is planning another outreach to their community. 
Would you pray that the congregation would realize the lostness of their neighbours and invite them to hear about 
the Living Saviour. Another gathering to be in prayer about will be held in Ratanakiri province where about 60 
pastors will come together from the 16th to the 19th of April. Pray for safety in travel and protection from disease. 

Patti and David took a course a while ago in the Philippines called Leadership Matters. The material has 
been translated into Khmer and has been taught with a good measure of success. At the end of April, it will be 
taught again. Pray that the right people will register and that the presenters will be prepared and illness free. 

Follow this link: https://thealliancecanada.ca/gift/david-and-patti-ens if you would like to donate to our 
ministry. You may also designate your gift at any Alliance church in Canada. Tax receipts will come from either.  
Serving Christ in Cambodia with The Alliance in Canada,  

David & Patti Ens 
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